

**MINUTES of CLOK COMMITTEE – Monday 10th February, 2014
held in Friends' Meeting House, Norton.**

PRESENT – Peter Archer (Chair), Ann Cranke, David Murphy, Wendy Taylor, Paul Taylor, Joe Trigg, Chris Wright, Joan Selby.

1. **APOLOGIES** – Duncan Archer, David Aspin, Paul Thornton, & Alastair Mackenzie

2. **MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING** were approved.

3. **MATTERS ARISING** from the January minutes.

3²¹.5 ODP LEAD – Joan, Joe & Peter have had an initial meeting.

On going

9. LEVEL B CONTROLLERS COURSE – Paul Taylor had contacted Angela Whitworth but she is unfortunately not doing any more courses. He will now contact Roger Smith (LOC) .

Duncan will contact other local clubs to see if anyone is interested in attending.

4. Quality of **PRINTING from the OK1 301 PRINTER** – Peter had been to Maureen's. It has been decided to order a new yellow toner cartridge. If that does not improve the printing, Phill Batts will call in when he is travelling to Errington Woods to check it out.

5. **HOW DO WE GET WHOLE FAMILIES TO REGISTER with BO/CLOK** – Joan had a list of lapsed members produced from the BO website. **Could Maureen please report back in March with an update on replies to her e-mails.**

8.1 REGISTERING CLUB NIGHT ACTIVITIES and PARTICIPATION FIGURES with BO – Joe reports that both Chris Wright (Darlington on Wednesday) and Mick Garratt have now registered all of their activities with BO. Swainby has halted for the moment.

4. **PUBLICITY – what is the best mix of publicity** – A meeting of interested parties has taken place. **Peter will circulate the report around the committee.**

5. **FIXTURES/MAPPING COMMITTEE** – The intended mapping committee meeting has not taken place, as yet. Paul Taylor feels that there is a need for a few more CLOK members to join this committee. The present members will decide who it might like to invite to join them. It was wondered if there may be an issue of ownership of some CLOK maps. There is also a need for an official mapping contract to be drawn up.

6. **EVENTS Past and Future**

6.1 2nd February 2014 – MULGRAVE – “Acorn” – Level B

176 competitors took part on a bright, breezy day. Mulgrave Estate had organised a shoot on Saturday 1st February, therefore many of the kites were planted after 5 pm in the dark. Need more time between the end of shooting for planning etc. It was good to use the hall, but a pity that the kitchen was locked. The “start” team should be at least two people and the “finish” should be manned by one person when it is remote.

One competitor (Roger Lott) suffered an amnesia attack, but despite this found his way back to the finish unaided. Arrangements were made to get him to Scarborough Hospital. This was later diagnosed by a consultant as a Transient Global Amnesia (TGA). Reports from the A & E team and stroke unit at Scarborough were that the right decisions had been made i.e. suspected TIA/stroke patient should be sent to hospital quickly and under no circumstances should the patient drive. (An accident form was completed.) Reports from Roger himself say that he is fine. **Alastair has since said that he will write a note on what we have learned from this experience for other organisers to be published in Tchimes** and that people involved will remain anonymous. He is also working on an account to be published in Compass Sport.

The Acorn Trophies are awarded for “best run” male and female. This year there were four male CLOK runners in first position and it was decided to put all the names on the trophy and that the winners hold it for three months each. All trophies will be presented at the CLOK dinner.

6.2 Tuesday 18th February – COD BECK & COALMIRE – Night – Level D
Ready for action.

6.3 23rd February, 2014 – HUTTON LOW CROSS – Score – level C

Sites are being controlled. Paul Taylor has offered to finish the maps and arrange to send them to the printers.

- 6.4 30th March – ERRINGTON WOODS – Local – Level C
This event was originally planned for Cod Beck, but the area is being sold on 19th February, so permission could not be given for the end of March. Mike has applied for permission to use Errington Woods instead and awaiting confirmation. Maureen Webb is still able to organise, but we are in need of a planner and controller. This event is in danger of being cancelled. **Joan will ask Nic Barber to circulate an urgent e-mail.**
- 6.5 11th May - NEWTON HANZARD – Local – Level C
Nothing to report.
- 6.6 31st May/1st June 2014 – THRUNTON / CRAGG EST & CHESTERHOPE – Br. Champs – Level A
Paul Taylor will be looking to appoint team leaders very soon.
- 6.7 29th June – WHITBY – Urban – Level C
Part of the YHOA urban league.
- 6.8 14th September – SOUTH GARE – Level C
Junior fundraiser?? – **Joan will check this**
- 6.9 AUTUMN SPRINTS – Paul Thornton is working in the US and will probably not be in England to work with Chris Wright. Chris is therefore looking for a small team to enable the sprints to go ahead.
Chris will write a piece for Tchimes.
- 6.10 2015 – ACORN and OCTOBER ODYSSEY
There is a need to establish the venues very early for these events in 2015. Mapping /Fixtures committee will hold a meeting soon.
- 7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS**
- 7.1 The Klub now has two more lap tops in it's armoury. Martyn Dean's company is updating computers and offered CLOK the chance to obtain these. They will prove very useful at events. Many thanks Martyn.
- 7.2 CLOK GENERATOR – The string is worn and **Peter will have this repaired in time for the event at Hutton Low Cross on 23rd February.**

Next meeting is at 7.30 pm on Monday 10th March, 2014 in the upstairs meeting room in Kirklevington Village Hall.

JMS – 17.2.2014.